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August 6, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed is an ordinance amending floodplain regulations contained in K.C.C. chapter 21A.06 and K.C.C. chapter 21A.24 to maintain consistency with the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP).
The primary result of passing this ordinance would be to bring King County flood regulations into compliance with the NFIP.  King County participates in the NFIP for a variety of reasons, but primarily to make federally-backed flood insurance available to King County residents.  People living in communities that do not participate in the NFIP are not eligible for flood insurance, and federally-backed loans generally require flood insurance as a condition of the loan.
The flood regulations contained in K.C.C. chapter 21A.24 are adopted to assure that King County is in compliance with the NFIP.  Some of King County’s floodplain regulations in K.C.C. chapter 21A.24 increase King County’s rating under the Community Rating System (CRS) resulting in lower flood insurance costs to property owners.  However none of the proposed changes in this draft ordinance are proposed for the purpose of increasing King County’s CRS rating.  Several of the proposed amendments will actually reduce cost and regulatory standards to property owners while at the same time assuring that King County property owners and businesses can purchase property using federally-backed mortgages and remain eligible for disaster assistance when flooding does occur.  King County is committed to working with floodplain property owners to help them comply with the required minimum national flood standards.  The changes in this ordinance will help achieve that goal.

This legislation would continue King County’s strong floodplain management program that has been recognized under the NFIP Community Rating System by awarding King County the highest rating of any county in the nation.  This provides a direct benefit to floodplain property owners and residents of up to a 40 percent discount on flood insurance premiums.  The savings to property owners resulting from King County’s strong floodplain management program were estimated to be over $755,000 countywide or approximately $370 per policy in 2008.

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) periodically conducts Community Assistance Visits (CAV) to provide technical assistance to communities and to determine if the community is in compliance with the NFIP.  The Washington State Department of Ecology (DOE), acting on behalf of FEMA, conducted a CAV and identified certain issues that this ordinance addresses.  They include:

· a provision to broaden the types of data that the county may use to delineate flood hazards to ensure that the best available data is used, consistent with federal law;
· a provision to allow fill to be placed in sub-grade crawl spaces without providing compensatory storage, in order to provide an incentive for owners to eliminate such crawl spaces and receive lower insurance rates; and
· a provision to specify that licensed land surveyors must complete FEMA elevation certificates to conform the K.C.C. to applicable State requirements. 

The remaining changes are primarily technical.  Attachment A to this letter summarizes the technical changes to Ordinance 10870.
The Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks has conducted State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) review and an extensive outreach process on this ordinance.  If you have any questions please feel free to contact Steve Bleifuhs, Manager of the River and Floodplain Management Section in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑296‑8011 or by email at steve.bleifuhs@kingcounty.gov.

The changes proposed in the enclosed ordinance will continue to support King County’s strong floodplain management program.  I urge that the Council to approve this ordinance.

Sincerely,
Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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